

San Francisco, California

Feb 13, 1905 - 10 P.M.

My Dearest -

Well here I am still here & nothing much done yet, only I think when I am ready to go home which will be Wed. A.M. I will have things fixed in proper shape to do a little work at Galena or the Battle Mt. mine. Everything stands as it was, when I left Elko, as far as the bank is concerned, Ma nor Pa were in no shape to do any thing & will try to sell & pay up when I get home.

Am still keeping a stiff upper lip & things will have to come our way after a while, when they do, well - Oh my!! I would have written you before but I thought yesterday I would surely go home to morrow A. M. but Pa wanted me to stay till Wed. did not say so when here to-day, but telephoned this evening early.

No news of the Wyoming deal only the owners are hanging fire & the folks think it will be a month before they get things straightend, if nothing turns up will be home Thursday sure, if there does I will write you again so you will get the message Wed.

Lots of love to my dears

Yours Paul